
General Committee Meeting Thursday Dec 12th 35.   

Present: Jas Kershaw in the Chair.   Messrs R Bennett, H L Boardman, H Ridyard, J Taylor, G Robson, R 

Wood, J H Barratt, Syd Hall and J Gibson.   

The Minutes of last meeting held Nov 14th were read and adopted.   

The following resignations were accepted: - Mrs A Platt playing member, and Mr S Barnwell honorary 

member.  

It was decided to strike off the list of members Dr Anderson who has left the district.  

The following accounts were was passed for payment: - J Andrew & Co 14/6, J Waterhouse & Co  

2/-/10, A U L Road Transport 11/15/-, S Sidebottom Ltd 8/10/2, Taylor & Fothergill 3/9/2, 

Manchester Golf Alliance 1/11/6. Total £42-11-8.   

A letter of complaint from Mrs A Hall was read in reference to an incident which took place on the 

Course on November 25th, the letter stated that she accidentally played a ball on to the 14 th green 

on which Captain Dresler Dressing and a lady were putting, the lady kicked the ball and struck it with 

her club, in addition the parties referred to had chipped in and also held up their progress.  

After discussion it was decided that the Secretary write Captain Dressing and ask for his version of 

the incident.  

The Minutes of the House, Handicap and Greens Committee were passed as read.  

It was decided that the Treasurer pay the usual Christmas gratuities to the employees and in 

addition pay 10/- each to the two men who had just terminated their services.  

The Secretary pointed out that it would be necessary to provide hot water in the Bar and suggested 

that we purchase a small heater value 30/-, and this was decided upon. 

E Raines  

9·1·36.    

Special General Committee Meeting Thursday Dec 19th 1935.   

Present: E Raines in the Chair.    

Messrs W H Andrew, R Bennett, J H Barratt, Jas Kershaw, H Ridyard. R Wood, J Taylor, Syd Hall, H L 

Boardman and J Gibson.   

The meeting was called to discuss the question of the advisability of certain suggested alterations to 

the Gents Lavatory in order to enlarge the Bay in the Smoke Room.  

The whole question was discussed and many suggestions were made by various members and it was 

finally decided to leave the Gents Lavatory as arranged on the plan.  

It was then suggested that a great improvement might be made by extending the Bay in the Smoke 

Room towards the front of the building and the Architect stated that the extension would cost £30.  

It was then unanimously decided that if the cost did not exceed the amount stated, the extension be 

carried out. 

It was also decided that providing the cost did not exceed £30 the Architect be empowered to 

proceed with the extension without further meeting of the Committee.  

 



A copy of the letter sent to Captain Dressing in relation to the incident on the Course on November 

25th was read and approved and it was decided that the secretary write and state that the 

unpleasantness might have been avoided if he had asked the Ladies to go through at the 11th Tee.  

  

E Raines   
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